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Dear Sir/Madam
I am sending an atachment concerning the above for the Horsforth and Rawdon area 
Yours Sincerly
Peter Bell

mailto:sap@leeds.gov.uk

66 West End Lane

Horsforth

LeedLS185EP

12/11/2015

Dear Sir/Madam

I wish to object to the proposed development of greenbelt and green field sites;

HG2-40       HG-41    HG2-42     HG-43   HG-12   HG-41   HG-2   HG-3    HG-4    HG-4 

These sites do not fit in with the National Policy Framework:-

The Councils plans exceed the number of houses that can be accommodated on brownfield sites and there are no exceptional circumstances to use Greenfield or greenbelt sites. All other bodies think 66,000 is excessive.

The council is not prioritising brownfield sites which play into developers hands they can build houses more easily and will not build affordable houses on Greenfield sites, these sites will obviously be used for expensive houses to make more profit.

Building on these greenbelt sites will fill in the land between Horsforth, Rodley and Rawdon these towns and villages will lose their identity and there will be an increase in urbans sprawl.

Loss of greenbelt land will destroy the habitat of many species particularly bats, newts and destroy the corridors for many animals and insects such as bees, hastening their extinction. Horsforth is surrounded by water and greenbelt making it a complete town whose inhabitants have access to green spaces necessary for health and wellbeing. 

There is lack of foresight on the infrastructure, it is not known if the recent road alterations will cope with the houses being built at the old Sandoz site etc. The local schools have to be extended already, even if a new school has to be built, it is not the sensible place to build it, the logical place would be Horsforth College there are buildings there that could be adapted and room for playing fields. Building all this housing next to the A65 and the Ring Rd which are both extremely busy is a recipe for disaster, 1,350 houses will mean many more than a 1,350 more cars. A child has already been killed on the A65 on the way to school. If these houses are built the A65 will be blocked for mile s especially if there is a problem on the Ring Rd or Apperley Lane. More houses will lead to covering of open land which can cause flooding.. I don’t think any more open spaces should be built on in the areas surrounding the Airport in the 1970s or early 80s the engine of a light aircraft stopped as it was passing over West End Lane  ,it crash landed in the strawberry fields it was the rush hour no one on the ground was hurt the occupants were killed .Pilots need some open spaces for emergencies.

The health provision is already oversubscribed and there I a shortage of G.P.s in the country.

The consultation was poorly advertised and the website was far too complicated which will have put some people off.

Yours Sincerely
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